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Proposed Board member amendment to Motion No. M2022-27 for consideration at the April 28, 2022 

Board meeting. Please note that the underlined and stricken out blue text in the amendment below 

represents additions and removals, respectively.  

Proposed Amendment to Motion No. M2022-27  

No. Amendment Board 
Sponsor 

1 Amend Motion No. M2022-27 to refer changes to the ORCA LIFT 

Fare to the Regional Fares Subcommittee of the Transit Executives 

Mobility Partnership by amending the motion as follows and making 

related changes to the staff report:  

(1) Directing the chief executive officer to refer to the Regional 

Fares Subcommittee of the Transit Executives Mobility 

Partnership a proposal to consider implementing changes to 

the ORCA LIFT fare to address affordability barriers for riders 

using public transportation in King, Snohomish, Pierce and 

Kitsap Counties and return with a proposal for the Board to 

consider by January 2023Authorizing the chief executive 

officer to (1) implement a lower, $1.00 fare for ORCA LIFT 

riders on Sound Transit Services for a six-month period 

beginning as soon as administratively possible; (2) directing 

staff to conduct a public outreach process and prepare a Title 

VI fare equity analysis to support a possible Board decision to 

make this change permanent; and (3) directs staff to 

undertake actions to help achieve a goal of enrolling eighty 

percent of the likely ORCA LIFT market.  

In addition, amend the staff report for Motion No. M2022-27 to change 

the first key feature as follows: 

• This action would urge regional consideration of lowering the 

fare for low-income adults (ORCA LIFT) on all ORCA 

agencies or adopting other changes to the LIFT fare as 

warrantedlowers the fare for low-income adults (ORCA LIFT) 

on all Sound Transit services from $1.50 to $1.00 for a six-

month period.  

Finally, amend the fifth paragraph of the motion as follows: 

This action would urge regional consideration of lowering the 

fare for low-income adults (ORCA LIFT) on all ORCA 

agencies or adopting other changes to the LIFT fare as 

warrantedlowers the fare for low-income adults (ORCA LIFT) 

on all Sound Transit services from $1.50 to $1.00 for a six-

month period. The ORCA LIFT program provides discounted 

fares to enrolled riders with household incomes equal to or 

less than 200 percent of the Federal Poverty Level. 

Dave 
Upthegrove 

 

 

 


